McDill Inland Lake Protection and Rehabilitation District 

Meeting Minutes Ben Franklin Junior High

Wednesday March 7, 2012
Board of Directors Present: Jack Negaard, Tom Patterson, David Quick, Krista Olson  David Enerson
Jack Negaard called the meeting to order at 7:04 pm.  The meeting minutes from the meeting 
on February 8, 2012 were read and approved.  

McDill Dam Repair & Transfer Agreement 2012:    All agreements that were voted on at the last Lake District Meeting were approved by the city of Stevens Point to follow up from last meeting.  Several handouts were given to members at the meeting of the agreements to be voted on tonight.  The Lake District will be voting on funding of their cost share portion of the repair, and this month both the County and City will be voting on funding their cost share also at their meetings.  The cost share repair agreement has been reviewed by both the county and city attorneys, and McDill’s attorney.  Attachment C of the agreement outlines the cost breakdown of the dam repair.  All parties have agreed to add a 25% cost contingency in the agreement in case additional issues are discovered during the repair.  The material to be used in the repair is a cement group that will be high pressure injected down to the bedrock.  AECOM will be managing the project and inspections, and the city has requested to have its engineering staff also participate in the inspections.  The repair agreement does not limit the ability to seek legal action after completion of repair.  Litigation will require several years to complete which would go beyond the DNR repair grant limit.  A land survey was completed for the Dam Operation Plan two years ago and is still valid for the transfer agreement.  Motion:  To approve the Mc Dill Inland Lake Protection & Rehabilitation District entering into an agreement with the City of Stevens Point, Portage County, and the village of Whiting relating to the Mc Dill Dam Repair and Transfer Agreement 2012, contingent on the approval of the City of Stevens Point, Portage County and the Village of Whiting.  Motion approve 54 Yes 0 No.
Proposed Funding Options  Current interest rates are around 1.5% for a five year or less loan.  A loan will need to be taken out to fund the repairs this summer, with the loan then being assessed on future years taxes.  The question comes down to how much to split the loan over – 1, 2, or 3 years.  For a one year loan there would be a one time assessment per property of $699. For two years it would be two payments of 357 for a total of $714.  For three years it would be three payments of 240 for a total of $720.  Questions on the cost split were discussed along with taking money from the contingency fund.  Portage County Supervisor Doug Radtke recommended that at this time the discussion stay solely on the approval of the loan and the length of the loan, and that any discussions on the contingency fund, taking from budget, etc be held until the annual meeting.  A motion was made to approve borrowing on a one year loan, motion not approved by 7 Yes 47 No.  A motion was made for a 3 year assessment and approved by 54 Yes 0 no.  
Upcoming Meetings:    Homeowners should please continue to attend upcoming county and city meetings to voice their support for restoring McDill.  The city and county both have finance meetings the week of March 12, and Common Council is on the 19th with County Board on the 20th.  If all boards and councils approve financing of McDill’s repair agreement this month at their meetings we can then start with AECOM working on the design and bidding of the repair in April.  
Project Updates:  The Meyer dredge removed 4200 cubic yards from land in front of several homes, allowing the main body to be deepened for navigation.  The dredge of the South Channel is also complete.  The Koziczikowski beach project will be starting excavation work in the next week, and there should be an upcoming workday in the next few weeks.  In 2016 the Business 51 expansion will start, and soil borings are being taken from in front of Wellington home to see if the soil could be used for the bridge expansion.  The idea would be to push up the dirt for the bridge while McDill is still down, keeping it ready for the expansion.  The road will be expanded 40’, and the layout is available at the Village of Whiting.  Questions were asked about carp, and it was noted that talks with the DNR were completed.  The DNR cautioned the lake district on trying to clean out the carp, as carp respond to stress and could multiply further if netting attempts were tried.    

A big thank you to homeowners, the County and City for continuing to work together to move forward.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:02 pm, next meeting will be set as needed.   Meeting Minutes respectfully submitted by Krista Olson.
